BOARD OF HEALTH July 13, 2017

On Thursday, July 13, 2017, at 7:32 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, Church Road.

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The meeting was called to order by Vice-Chairperson, Tony Szumski and the following statement was read at the commencement of the meeting.

Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 8, 2016, by:

- 1. Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and on the Holland Township website.
- 2. Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times.

Members present at the meeting: Pearl Hammerstone, Tony Szumski, Christopher Balogh, Jeffrey Waldron, Donna Lizanich, Scott Wilhelm and Vann Smith

Also present: Wayne Ingram, P.E. of Engineering & Land Planning Associates

Members Absent: Audrey Balogh,

Jeffrey Waldron made a motion, seconded by Donna Lizanich to accept the minutes of June 8, 2017. Motion carried.

Wayne Ingram showed plans for a septic alteration to correct a malfunctioning system with no expansion. The design meets all aspects of the code except the proposed disposal bed will be only 75.6 feet from the existing well. As per 7:9A-4.3, the distance can be reduced to 50 feet provided there is 50 feet of casing in the well. There is no information on this old well but a water test was performed by PAdata, Inc. on June 19, 2017, with a passing result for NJ Drinking Water Standards. A UV filter shall be installed and a passing coliform test from a NJ certified laboratory shall be sent to the County after the ultra violet light has been installed. The Local Board of Health will also request a copy of this report.

After discussion, Jeffrey Waldron made a motion to grant the waiver for the distance to the well, seconded by Donna Lizanich. It was unanimous *ayes* by all attending members to grant this waiver.

The following correspondence was given to members present.

Statewide Insurance Fund
 Sent Monday June 26, 2017 to Cathy Miller

Subject: Loss Control Fact sheet 2017-#3

Rabies Pre-Exposure Immunization Guidelines

2. Hunterdon County Division of Public Health Services July 7, 2017

Subject: No Household Hazardous Waste Collection on Saturday, July 8 2017

Memo to Pearl Hammerstone from Dawn Faltings, REHS July 6, 2017

Re: Septic System Waiver Request

Block: 20 Lot: 4 85 Crabapple Hill Road Jim Fitzpatrick, Applicant

Proposed disposal bed does not meet the minimum 100 foot setback to the well.

Dog Bite Report – July 4, 2017

A man was bitten on the arm by a large dog in the Milford area. Dog was quarantined until July 13, 2017.

3. NJ Health New Jersey Department of Health July 6, 2017

Vector-borne Surveillance Report

CDC Week 26: June 25-July 1, 2017

The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary.

Donna Lizanch stated she had talked to the Zoning Officer, Mr. Crevling, regarding a foreclosed house in Gridley Circle. Wells Fargo Bank owns the house, the grass has not been mowed and there is an unfiltered pool in the back yard harboring mosquitoes. The County Health Department is to come out and inspect.

Christopher Balogh questioned why St. Huberts does not send a report on all animals they pick up. It would be nice to know if the raccoon they picked up by his house was rabid or not.

(Scott Wilhelm will check with the Township Committee to see if a report can be obtained.)

Donna Lizanich made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Christopher Balogh. The meeting adjourned at 7:56 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Beaul M. Hammeres bone Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary

BOARD OF HEALTH August 10, 2017

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of Health was cancelled due to lack of a quorum.

Respectfully submitted,
Pearl M. Hammes Tone
Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary